
   

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 On Monday, March 7, 2022, at 5:00pm, the Town Council held a Council Workshop at the Town Hall 

located at 121 North Gate Road, Myrtle Beach, South Carolina  29572.   

 

 Present      Mayor    Dave Buonviri (via phone) 

       Mayor Pro Tempore   Peggy Bell       (via phone)  

       Council   Brian Palliser   

           Laura Pendley 

           John Wylie 

        Chief of Police   Kyle Lamparter  

       Town Clerk    Jennifer Newbold 

 

The media and public were duly notified of the date, time, and place of the Workshop.  At 5:00pm, with a 

quorum present, Mayor Buonviri called the Workshop to order. 

 

 Mayor Buonviri began the Workshop with a quick overview of the Agenda.   

 

 Discussions followed, beginning with the Mayor: 

   

            Mayor Buonviri:  Stormwater – The Mayor plans to meet with the drainage ditch contractor 

prior to the next Town Meeting and will provide a report.  Green Park, Bayberry, and Beach will be the areas 

reviewed. 

     

  Mayor Tempore Bell:  Budget - The Mayor Pro Tem will provide the financial report at the 

Town Meeting; Budget Workshops will take place in April and May in preparation for Fiscal Year 2022 – 2023.   

Town Hall Lawn Beautification Project - She reported that plants have been ordered for the                   

front lawn and will be planted once better, warmer weather arrives. 

 

  Councilman Palliser:  Roads – The Councilman plans to provide a roads repair update in the 

upcoming weeks and requested trouble areas be reported to him.   

Docks - Palliser is ready to convene communication with dock owners in reference to repairs and 

required insurance. 

     

  Councilwoman Pendley: Technology/Communication – She reported that she is going to 

begin the proactive communication list and that she and the Clerk will draft a mock-up of the Public Safety, Fire 

Wise and Health Awareness invitation for April 23.  In addition, she hopes to have an update on the website and 

tech assessment. 

 



 Councilman Wylie:  Fire Wise -  Options for split event location(s) and traffic flow were 

discussed for the event on April 23.  The plan is to have fire officials available for assessments of potential fire 

hazards at resident homes.   

 Seal coat quote – Wylie reported a $700.00 quote for the horseshoe of the Town Hall driveway. 

Council postponed any work until after planting and cutting occurs on the front lawn. 

  

            Chief Lamparter:  Cameras and Bike Fest – The Chief will discuss both at the upcoming 

Meeting.  

                        Symposium – He plans to attend the symposium in Myrtle Beach and will provide a report about 

providing public safety and policing  among the homeless. 

Zoning Amendments – The Public Hearing will be conducted at 5pm on March 21, prior to the  

Town Meeting.  The Chief will provide further changes. 

   

Clerk: ARP reporting – She has received information to begin the reporting due on April 30th. 

Fire Wise bid(s) opening – One bid was received from Vereen Tree Service, LLC; Phase I – Can- 

opy/Right of Way Trimming $5,000.00 and Phase II – debris collection $150.00/ton.  The bid tabulation will be 

posted, and the bid will be awarded on March 21, 2022, at the Town Meeting. 

 

Items from the discussions were added to the Town Meeting Agenda. 

 

Public Input was shared during the session.  A wish for the Town to formally extend sympathies and 

acknowledge residents who move was discussed.  

    

The date and times of the Public Hearing and next Meeting were announced, and at 5:34pm, with no 

further business to discuss, the Council Workshop adjourned. 

               

        Respectfully submitted, 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Town Clerk 

 

Approved ___________ 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Office of Town Clerk 121 North Gate Road  Myrtle Beach, South Carolina  29572  843.272.8863 


